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Where Are They Now? 

Hope Abarno             Saint Joseph‘s College of Maine 

Karl Bluemel              Colgate University 

Darla Coleman           Community College of Allegheny County 

Alexa Ford                  Ohio State University 

Jared Hammond         Penn State University 

Margaret Hammond   Penn State University 

Jill Johnson-Hilty         Central Michigan University 

Jason Lee                    University of Pittsburgh 

Matthew Liguori          Lebanon Valley College 

Jenna Magnuski           Northeastern University 

Kristen Marshall          University of San Francisco  

Michael Mullen           Cabrini College  

Craig Pickett                University of North Carolina at Greensboro 



 

Chairõs Corner 

 

Greetings from SAHE! 

I am astounded that it is already the midterm. This fall is flying by. Much is  

happening on campus. Our new Interim President, Dr. David Werner, is truly a breath of 

fresh air and will be in the interim slot for 2 years. He comes to IUP with excellent    

administrative and academic experience, and he is a straight shooter who has worked to 

build trust and open up communication on the campus. The Residential Revival is now 

complete and the old residence halls which many of you worked in while you were SPS/

SAHE students have been replaced with beautiful new halls. The KCAC (Kovalchick 

Convention and Athletic Complex) is almost complete and provides a great venue for a 

variety of campus activities. The University‟s budget poses some serious difficulties for 

our department, but I am confident that we are a stable and strong program and thank-

fully, one that is respected on and off campus for a record of strong  students, supportive 

and productive alumni, and excellent faculty. 

  Our students are working hard—in the classroom and at their assistantship sites. Thirty-two students 

comprised our 39th graduating class in May and shortly thereafter, our newly enrolled cohort brought together 

33 students from 10 states from California to Connecticut. From an enrollment perspective, SAHE is on-target 

with 59 students enrolled representing 42 different undergraduate institutions. We‟re also pleased to report that 

31 hold assistantships at IUP, and 27 at other colleges in our region. I hope you know that we sincerely appre-

ciate the assistance you provide us in our recruitment efforts. You have referred some very wonderful students 

to our program, have represented us at grad school fairs and  many of you have been the deciding factor in a 

prospective student‟s choice to attend IUP. You truly are essential to our success and I hope that you will call 

or email me about students we should actively recruit. You can also refer prospects to our website 

(www.iup.edu/sahe). If you would like a SAHE poster or materials to share with interested students, please let 

me know.  We can also be reached through our admissions email address at sahe-admissions@iup.edu. 

We know that for many students, obtaining a Graduate Assistantship was another major factor in the 

decision to attend IUP. We need to identify additional off-campus assistantship sites for next academic year 

and if your institution is within a commute-able distance, I hope you will consider this means of supporting our 

program. You remember how important your GA position was in having the opportunity to apply what you 

learned in the classroom and in making your attendance financially feasible. Please contact me if interested in 

exploring this possibility. 

 I‟ve appreciated the notes, emails and phone calls and the opportunity to hear about what is going on 

in your lives. While I‟ve asked for your help in recruiting, I hope you know that this is a two way street. Let 

me know how we can be helpful to you too, especially as you seek entry level professionals who are eager to 

contribute to our profession.   

On a personal note, I am having a great fall semester! I moved this summer and am settled in my new 

place. I soon head for Chicago to visit with family for a long weekend. I‟m enjoying our students very much 

and continue to love teaching. Life is good. 

I hope that you are having a great year and that we‟ll hear from you with news for our next electronic 

newsletter this Spring. 

 

Warm regards, 

Linda M. Hall, Ed.D. 

Chair, Associate Professor 
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Dr. Holley Belch 

 A warm greeting to all of you!  As I sit writing this it is 88 degrees in late    

September but I hear that fall will arrive in the next few days.  Despite the summer-

like temperatures, evidence of fall exists at every turn -- fall 0 0 1o 

mailto:lunar@auxmail.iup.edu
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Call for Award Nominations! 

 Last spring, the SAHE department announced the recipient of the Ronald Lunardini Distinguished 

Alumni Award: Dr. Julie Elkins (‗85). We are now accepting nominations for this year‘s award. The Ronald   

Lunardini Distinguished Alumni Award is presented to an alumnus of the SAHE department who has been a 

student affairs professional for at least five years and whose practice reflects the standards and values of the 

SAHE department as exemplified by Dr. Lunardini. Details on the nomination criteria and process are available 

on the SAHE website at www.iup.edu/sahe. Nominations are due by January 31, 2011 and the announcement of 

the recipient will be made prior to and celebrated at the ACPA convention in Baltimore. Start thinking about 

http://www.iup.edu/sahe


http://home.moravian.edu/public/stusvc/community/map/mapframe.html
http://www.elon.edu/e-web/career_services/maps.xhtml
http://www.agnesscott.edu/lriddle/women/geographic.htm
http://reslife.tamu.edu/maps/
http://www.cm-life.com/2010/04/18/students-duke-it-out-in-campus-wide-scavenger-hunt/
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A Global Perspective on Student Affairs 
Submitted by Jean Wenner (‘11) 

  Through Bowling Green State University‟s College Student Personnel mas-

ter‟s program, I completed a highly enjoyable opportunity studying abroad in 

the United Kingdom. Although I had visited England while studying in Spain 

during my 3rd year as an undergraduate student at BGSU, I did not spend an 

extensive amount of time in the country nor did I learn much about the institu-

tions while I was there. During this tour, two other second year SAHE students 
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                                                    A Comparative Outlook 
 Submitted by Shauna Sergent (‘11) 

 After studying abroad twice during my undergraduate experience, 

I was excited to continue my international education through a Com-

parative Higher Education program offered in the UK.  This experience 

provided the opportunity to travel to nine different institutions through-

out Scotland and England. It was interesting to see how different insti-



http://www.libertyprepnc.com
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Professional Updates Cont‘d.  
 

Sarah Bauer (‗03)  is the Acting Managing Director of the Leadership, Engagement, Action and Development 
Program (LEAD) at San Francisco State University.  

Krystal Brooks (‗07) accepted a position as the Associate Director of Masters Admissions at the Tepper School 

of Business at Carnegie Mellon University.  

Stacey Brown (‗02) recently accepted a position at Booz Allen Hamilton as a Senior Consultant with their       
Human Capital and Learning team. 

Ron Delfine (‘97) was recently promoted to the position of Director of Heinz College Career Services at Carne-

gie Mellon University.  

Alicia Davin (‗03) accepted a position as an Undergraduate Academic Advisor in the School of Arts and                  
Sciences at the University of Pittsburgh. 

Kristen Eicholtz (‗05) is now the Director of Career Services and Internships at DeSales University. 

David Griggs (‗95) is a Recruiter at the Community Health Center of Snohomish County. 

Christina Hale (‗07)  started a new position at Mansfield University as the Instructional Counselor to the MAAP 
and TRiO SSS programs in the Department of Academic Initiatives.  

Holly Hippensteel (‗96) was promoted to Assistant Dean of Student Affairs at Carnegie Mellon University.  

Chad Jurica (‘09) accepted a position with Educational Management Corporation, Online Higher Education 

(OHE) as the Manager of Disability Services for students enrolled in online programs at The Art Institute, 

South University, and Argosy University.  

Dawn Kohn (‘05) was promoted to the Director of Student Development at the Art Institute of California–      

Los Angeles.  

Scott Mattingly (‗99) has recently been promoted to Director of Academic Support Services and Retention at 

DeSales University. 

Maureen May (‘93) is now the Associate Director at Heinz College Career Services at Carnegie Mellon Univer-

sity working with Masters in Arts Management and Entertainment Management students.  

Ronika Money (‗04) was promoted from Coordinator for Student Services and Involvement to Assistant Direc-

tor of Student Affairs at Penn State Brandywine.  

Ginny Naglic (‗05) is currently an English teacher at Chester Upland School District working with 11th graders 
and assisting urban families with FAFSA, career counseling, and academic mentoring.   
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Personal Updates 

James Amato (‗07) and Jessica were married on June 17, 2010. Among those in attendance were Nicole Roe 

(‗07) and Katheleen Krohn (‗07). They reside in the Greater Pittsburgh area.  

Angela (Cunningham) Brazin (‗99) and her husband welcomed Abigail Cunningham Bazin on July 22, 2010. 

Abby joins big brother Keith, 5 and completes their family.  

Edward Cruz (‗06) married Juliana Ferraz on May 30, 2010. Edward is currently the Assistant Director of Gradu-

ate Student and Alumni Programs at the University of Miami.  

Jill (Landis) Matolyak (‘02) and her husband, Alex welcomed Benjamin Matolyak on June 5, 2010.  

Courtney (Stone) O‘Connell (‗08) was married in May of 2010.  

Dan Pretz (‗10) and Katy Griepentrog are to be married on November 20, 2010.  

Ryan Rearick (‘06) and his wife, Emily welcomed their son, Lincoln Gray on June 23, 2010.  

Robyn Schultz (‗09) purchased her first house in Reading, PA in April 2010.  

Megan (Albidrez) Taliaferro (‘02)  and her husband welcomed their first child, Emma Lucia Albidrez                    

on April 19, 2010.  

ASD Update 
 

Submitted by Sam Waltemeyer („11), VP Public Relations 

 

Greetings Alumni, Current SAHE Students and Friends, 
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IUP Homecoming 2010 

 

 

Photographs courtesy of Megan Stahl (‘11) 

6$+(�6WXGHQW�2UJDQL]HV�³2QO\�/RYH´�&DPSDLJQ 
Submitted by R.C. Stabile (‘12) 

 On October 8, 2010, R.C. Stabile („12) organized a 

campaign to combat homophobia on the IUP campus. The 

campaign was called “Only Love” and featured students 

posing for photographs all sharing one message: love for 

all people. The campaign included over 130 students and 

professionals on campus including a number of SAHE stu-

dents who decided to commit to speaking only love. The 

project also featured a banner covered in loving messages 

for the community. The photographs will be used in a 

Facebook social campaign, a Youtube video, and a gallery 

in Suites on Pratt. The photographs will also be used 

across campus to show IUP that all people are welcome 

and are loved on our campus. 

 

 

Photographs courtesy of Courtney Ra and R.C. Stabile (‘12). 
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